

June 26, 2015

Mr. John Samuelsen President Transport Workers Union 195 Montague Street - 3rd Floor Brooklyn, NY 11201

Dear Mr. Samuelsen,

This is in response to recent concerns brought to my attention by the TWU regarding the continued validity of the Temporary Railroad Commutation Pass issued to qualified TWU represented employees.

As stated in our letter to recipients of the Pass, the Pass will remain valid beyond the June 30, 2015 expiration date until a permanent pass is issued.

Railroad train service personnel have been notified, in writing that they are to continue to accept the Pass for purposes of allowing free transportation and that all current requirements for displaying the NYCT pass remain in effect. As such, NYCT employees must continue to show the Temporary Pass along with their NYCT issued photo identification pass. Appropriate personnel will be notified once a permanent pass is issued.

I hope this addresses any concerns you may have on this matter.

Sincerely,

Anita L. Miller

Chief Employee Relations and Administrative Officer

cc:

P. Nowakowski

mille

J. Giulietti

D. Engel